
 
 

The Mission of the Oshkosh Police Department is to promote public safety and to enhance the 
 quality of life in our community through innovative policing and community partnerships 

 

    

 
      

     

    

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

OSHKOSH POLICE DEPARTMENT 
 

Date:           11/01/2018          
Time:           2:30 PM 

Contact:      Captain Kelly Kent 
                   (920)236-5728 
Subject:      UPDATE: Incident at North High School  
 
The Oshkosh Police Department has completed its investigation into the 
possible threat reported yesterday at Oshkosh North High School. In an 
abundance of caution, the school had temporarily been placed in lockdown 
until the juvenile in question was located. After the juvenile was detained and 
all facts of the incident were determined, it was established that the juvenile 
posed no threat to the school and at no time was there a weapon involved in 
yesterday’s incident. 
___________________________________________________________________________ 

 
On 10/31/2018, the Oshkosh Police department received information from a 
school counselor of a North High School student that there had been an incident 
that had occurred in the Town of Oshkosh, Winnebago County. This incident 
involved the North High School student and a firearm. 
 
The Oshkosh Police department advised the parent to report this incident to the 
Winnebago County Sheriff’s Department.  
 
OPD was advised on 11/01/2018 that this student had entered onto the North 
High School grounds, that the parent did not notify the Sheriff’s Department about 
the previous incident and that a firearm may possibly be missing from the 
student’s residence. 
 
The Oshkosh Police Department advised North High School of the situation at 
approximately 9:20 AM, and as a precautionary measure, the school was placed in 
a hard lockdown.  
 

The student was located off of school grounds by the Winnebago County Sheriff’s 
Department.  There is no danger to the public and no one was injured.  
 
At approximately 10:15 AM, the Oshkosh Police Department advised North High 
school that the situation was resolved and the hard lockdown was lifted.  
 
The Oshkosh Police Department and the Oshkosh Area School District continue to 
work diligently to ensure that our children are safe.  
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